President Joseph Biden
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear President Biden,
Before taking office, you made a pledge to abolish the death penalty at the federal level. However, there has been a lack of decisive action in the past two years to make this promise a reality. The evidence of arbitrariness, discrimination and error in the U.S. capital justice system has continued to accumulate over the years. The U.S. death penalty system violates international human rights law, including the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights.

I call on you to commute all existing federal death sentences and to dismantle the federal execution chamber. I further ask you to with Congress to abolish the death penalty at the federal level, under the Military Commissions Act, and military law.

Sincerely,

